STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 21, 2015
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Allan Foster, Nic MacMillan, Fran Aiken, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Ron Wade, Jane Molloy, Karen Bliss, Andrew Holliday 
1. Apologies: Brian Jones.
2. Minutes: The minutes of March’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Contact with developers. Gill said a delegation from Standish Voice had had contact with house builders Wainhomes, Bloor and Countryside to discuss the detailed plans they were submitting for the housing sites already passed in outline. All developers had agreed to share their detailed designs so SV could pass their comments to the planning department of Wigan Council. A ‘local plans’ subgroup, lead by Allan, had met to discuss the Wainhomes plan, off Almond Brook Road, and a report on this would be presented later in the meeting.
ii) Funding. Gill said Locality had asked for neighbourhood planning bodies to bid for new funding to a total of £8,000, plus £6,000 for certain qualifying areas. Gill said before the May meeting she would submit an expression of interest for this funding. A full application must then be made within 30 days and the grant spent within six months. Gill said she would liaise with committee members on the amount of grant to bid for, but presumed SV would apply for the full amount, spread over two submissions throughout the year. Gill said a number of expenses had been paid (leaflets, room hire, website design/hosting) out of grant money already given by Locality and also certain invoices had been paid by Civic Voice.
iii) Application to become a Neighbourhood Forum. Gill said that Wigan Council’s Cabinet was due to discuss SV’s submission for NF status, and the designation of the Neighbourhood Area, at its meeting on Thursday, April 23. No objections had been lodged and no obstacles to designation were envisaged. It was believed that the Cabinet decision could be ‘called-in’ by one of the council’s scrutiny committees until May 6 and the council had a statutory duty to decide on the submission by May 14. It was hoped the submission would be ratified in time for SV’s presence at Standish Library anniversary celebration day on May 9.
iv) Outcome of Community Engagement Training. Gill said the training day on Saturday, April 18, had gone well, and she thanked the committee members and general members for attending. The day included identifying statutory consultees on the plan and potential stakeholders which should be engaged with in the plan consultation, including hard to reach groups, specifically young people. She said the Planning Aid representatives were impressed with the progress that SV had made and wanted to continue to working with the group. Paul said he had approached Wigan Council’s Youth Cabinet to see if anyone under the age of 25 from the Standish area would want to be involved in SV.
4. Parking Survey: Paul said the parking survey was progressing. The survey will take in all off-road parking provision to a quarter-mile and half-mile radius of Standish Centre. He said national transport studies had found that a quarter-mile was generally the maximum distance people would walk from a parking area. Lidl and Aldi had responded to requests for information on their parking regulations.
5. Logo: The committee agreed that the reworked logo for SV should be adopted and used on the website and in social media and communications material.
6. Update on positions on the Management Committee. Gill said Mike Lawrenson, who was responsible for business liaison, had resigned his position due to pressure of work in his own business. Gill thanked Mike for his input.

7. Steering Group. The committee agreed to set up a group to help the Management Committee in creating the Neighbourhood Plan and with other activities. This group would be called the ‘Working Group’. When SV becomes a Neighbourhood Forum, members and prospective members of SV would be invited to become part of the Working Group and join various sub-groups to discuss parts of the Neighbourhood Plan. To aid transparency, the identities of people on both the Management Committee and the Working Group would be publicised on the SV website.

8. Newsletter. Paul said he would take responsibility for the creation of a newsletter for members when SV becomes a Neighbourhood Forum. He would look into the best way of creating a newsletter, which would be sent out to members monthly.

9. Potential Community Event. Diane said the first weekend in September had been identified as a potential date for a community event to both engage with the community on the Neighbourhood Plan, to give feedback on the NP consultation and be an enjoyable event in its own right. Diane said she had been in liaison with Wigan Council and Wigan Leisure and Culture Trust and the organisers of a dog show on the same weekend to see if this could be co-ordinated with the SV event. She would pursue this and report back at the next meeting.
10. Local Plans: Wainhomes. Allan said a sub-group to discuss the Wainhomes detailed planning application at Almond Brook had met and its views had been submitted to Wigan Council. After a request by SV, the deadline for public consultation on the plan had been extended from April 21 to April 30. Allan said the sub-group was disappointed at the poor quality of the architecture seen in the plans, which would give a very bland development with few interesting features or distinctive merit. He said 25 per cent of homes would be classed as ‘affordable’ as per the requirements a planning condition, with 25 rented and 50 sold as shared ownership. He said some of these homes did not meet the design standards that housing associations require. Allan said the layout of the development was reasonable and hedgerows and trees had largely been protected. He said existing field definitions, footpaths and Tree Preservation Orders had been respected. 
11. Any other business. Fran said a table had been booked for SV at the Library’s 50th anniversary celebration, which would be the ‘soft launch’ of consultation on the NP.

Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be May 19.

The meeting ended at 9.25pm


